Lincoln High School Booster Club Minutes
December 14, 2020 5:30 PM

Diane Dobbs initiated the Booster Club virtual meeting at 5:30 pm and called the meeting to
order.

In attendance:

Black Michelle Asst. Secretary, Boys Soccer
Blackman Jeannie Girls Tennis
Brokenleg Annie/Nic Boys Tennis
Brost Kurt/Krista Pres Bowl! Chair
Brown Kristin Activities Secretary
Bruggeman Jeanie Gymnastics
Carson Eastlyn Girls Soccer
Dobbs Diane Girls Tennis
Dodson Carolyn Cross Country
Downey Jenny Secretary, Boys Soccer
Dumansky Jackie Treasurer, XC
Falconer Pam Orchestra
Gohl Gregg Boys Basketball, Boys Tennis
Gohl J Basketball
Hammerstrom Terese Boys Basketball
Hegvik Kirsch Ericka Volleyball
Lias Tammy Gymnastics
Mickelson Val Debate
Schmit Lori Boys Tennis
Schock Cicely Boys Soccer
Woods Sally Boys Soccer

Secretary Minutes & Treasurer’s Reports Presented:

Motion to Approve the Minutes by Eastlyn Carlson, 2nd by Jenny Downey. Motion carried.
Motion to approve the Treasurers Report by Kurt Brost, 2" by Eastlyn Carlson. It was reported
November figures showed a balance of $281,235 and that they would be timelier with
reimbursements.

Old Business: Nothing was reported.
New Business:
e Announcements/General Discussion:
o Kristin reported that there was not much for updates for winter activities
except that only 2 passes per player were going to be allowed and that there
is still concessions which is being run by the senior class party group.



o Kristin also reported that there were concerns with PayPal asking for photo
identification and that maybe the Square would be a better option. The cost
for the unit would be $254.75 and if the booster club would consider
purchasing it then it could possibly be used for other things. Jenny asked if
there would be a code for the website and Kristin replied yes. Also debit and
credit are both accepted. The question came up regarding who would be in
charge of it especially if it were used by other activities and Kristin thought
either herself or Joey.

= Jenny made the motion for the booster club to purchase the Square and
Sally Woods was the second.

o Kristin also reminded everyone to subscribe to YouTube for livestreaming
events and she would send out a link.

e Presidents Bowl: It was reported by Kurt that there would be a call for committee
chairs and they ask for people to sign up first and if needed will reach out in order to
fill the spots. Some of the committees include Raffle, Volunteers, Security, Ticket
Sales, Basketball Tournament, Program, Social Media, Sponsors and Bean Bag
Tournament (which will be new for this year). For those who may be interested
keep in mind a game plan will be set for you to follow. If you have a suggestion for
someone with experience in one of these areas please pass it on. Meetings will start
sometime in February so chairs are needed ahead of that. A key role will be the
sponsorship chair.

e Round robin of activity announcements/updates:

o The winter concert for chorus is next week and will consist of 3 choirs and
ensembles. It would be recorded only and they would be performing in seats.
Also a new jazz choir was selected as an extracurricular activity — outside of
school.

o The boys tennis team is selling Carhartt stocking caps that say LHS. You can
reach out on Facebook or Instagram if interested.

o Boys basketball has started playing games. The Metro Conf site has a link to
the livestream.

Bowling has already had 4 matches and is going well
Diane reminded the group that LHS was the 7 time Kelo Cup winner!

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn at 5:58 pm by Kurt Brost and second by Gregg Gohl. Next
meeting, January 11, 2021.
Respectfully submitted by Michelle Black, Asst. Secretary



